
Minutes JBCCC June 14, 2017 

 

Meeting was called to order at 7:10 PM by Joe Barone, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

18 members present. 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  Previous Balance   $3,822.22 

   Income          617.00  

   Expenses        (575.00) 

      ======== 

   New Balance    $3,924.22 

 

Motion to accept the treasurers’ report made by: 

     George Kunkel 

     2
nd

 by Jim Kattner 

     All in favor, motion carried 

 

Secretary’s Report:  Minutes from the May meeting were read. 

 

 Motion to accept the reading of the minutes made by: 

 

  Sal LoPresti 

  2
nd

 by Harry Miller 

  All in favor, motion carried 

Old Business: 

 

Franklin Car Show -  The weather didn’t cooperate once again this year but we had 107 cars 

show up.  We did raise a little money from the 50/50.  Thanks to those that helped park cars. 

 

CCTI – The kids did a good job putting this event together, they had about 30 cars show. 

 

Artistic Imprints – Joe Barone reported the new banner that was to be made and placed at the ball 

field in Jim Thorpe is still not there, it’s possible that it won’t go up until the next season as we 

still have the old one there. 

 

Summer Picnic – We’re still looking for more RSVPs, Tim will send out another email as a 

reminder. 

 

Dash Plaques – We will continue at this point to keep the count at 50. 

 

LV Quarter Midgets – Joe reported they had a good time at the track, Mike the president of the 

club was very happy for the turnout. 

 

New Business: 

 

Lehighton Auto Zone – Larissa does not have any objection to doing a cruise there but we did 

discuss doing one at her NAPA store.  We will put together some Sunday dates. 

 

3
rd

 Thursday Event – The first event is June 15
th

.  Joe reported there are 60 cars pre-registered so 

an estimate of 80-100 will show up.  There was TV coverage for the event by TV13 and Ch69.  



Proceeds are to go to the Jim Thorpe American Legion to help raise the money needed for the 

July 1
st
 fireworks display. 

 

Club Insurance – Joe reported that after working with Jen from the Jim Thorpe Tourism Agency 

and the county on the particulars for the event it was discovered that our insurance policy needs 

to be updated to todays requirements for a club.  He is working with our current agent and also 

with another and looking online for policies that are written specifically for a car club. 

 

Wine Cruise – Our first cruise went well, we had 15 cars.  Galen Glen did a good job handling 

the volume of people we had very well. 

 

Club Decals - Joe Barone brought up about the old windows decals we have a few left of.  Joe 

Boyle said that they were made by Dennis Hawk Signs.  We will look into getting more made. 

 

West End Car Show – Phil ask if we were going to try to go as a group.  It was mentioned ina 

previous meeting that if you were going to put Jukebox Cruisers as your club affiliation.  As far 

as being able to park together is not known. 

 

New Members – We have application for two new members: 

 

   Paul Sable of Jim Thorpe/Fleetwood, sponsored by Troy Meckes 

  and 

   Robert  & Linda Moyer of Lehighton sponsored by Tim Snyder 

  

Motion was made to accept the new members by Sal LoPresti, 

 2
nd

 by Larissa Barachie 

All were in favor, motion carried. 

 

Report of membership – Including the new members 84 total.   As of this date we 

have 3 who did not renew so they have been dropped from our rolls. 

 

Club By-laws – At was brought about new members that join late in the year as to whether or not 

their dues carries over through the upcoming year.  After discussion we didn’t that if a new 

member would join after September 1
st
 his dues would carry throught the next year.  Tim will 

look at the current By-laws and put together the new wording to present at the July meeting.  

 

Correspondence:  
 

Jim Thorpe Hall of Fame – We received the request to place an ad in the annual banquet 

brochure.  A motion was made by Sal LoPresti to place the half page ad for $50, all were in 

favor, motion carried. 

 

Miss Amazing 2017 – We  received a donation request for this years’ pageant, it isn’t local so we 

decided no. 

 

With there being no further business, a motion was made to adjourn by: 

 

 Harry Miller,  All in favor, motion carried. 

Meeting closed for business: 8:10pm  - Secretary Tim Koch 


